
                        
Thursday 11th February, 2021 
Purpose of Camp Hill Primary School is to develop and nurture lifelong learners within an 
engaging, global learning community, where the uniqueness and contributions of individuals 
are valued, shared and celebrated. 
Following are the core values in which we strongly believe; they underpin our purpose and 
are the guiding principles of our school. 
Caring: Being kind, helpful and sympathetic toward other people. 
Honesty: To always tell the truth. 
Confidence: Believing in yourself and others. 
Respect: Recognising the rights, feelings, wishes and individual differences of others through 
our speech and manners. 
Trust: Safely express opinions, beliefs, thoughts, and feelings in a secure   environment. 

Address: Gaol Rd, Bendigo 3552  
Phone: 5443 3367 
Email Address: camp.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Web Address: www.camphillps.vic.edu.au 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

School Council Elections 
Nominations for School Council close next Monday at 4.00pm. Nomination forms can be collected from the office. 

If you would like a little more information about School Council please feel free to contact me. 
Sensory Garden 
Last year may remember the school was very fortunate to receive a grant to construct a sensory garden in front of 

the art building. This week I was contacted by the project manager who indicated the project would go to tender 
shortly and works would commence in May. This is very exciting news which will see what is currently a bit of a 

dust bowl developed into a very usable space for the school community. 
Face Masks 
This is a reminder that face masks are to be worn by parents and visitors in all school buildings. At this point 

parents are still not able to enter the classroom due to the imposed density limits.  
Fundraising Committee 
There will be a fundraising committee meeting Thursday 18th February at 8.15am in the BER building. Parents are 
welcome to attend. 
Parking 
Please take the time to read this important information from the City of Greater Bendigo. 
The illegal parking of vehicles adjacent to our school poses a safety concern to children, pedestrians and other 

road users. Parents are reminded that it is essential to comply with parking restrictions when dropping off and 
collecting children from school. 
Motorists must not stop in No Stopping areas, even briefly, with or without the motor running. They must not stop 

next to a continuous yellow edge line, on nature strips, too close to school crossings, park over driveways or 
double park. A number of schools have short term time restricted areas, such as 2 minute pick up drop off. These 

parking areas are in place to allow for ease of access close to schools and these restrictions must be adhered to. 
Drivers should also be aware that they cannot perform a U-turn over an unbroken or continuous dividing line. 
With regard to children’s crossings, the law requires that a driver approaching a children’s crossing must drive at a 
speed at which the driver can, if necessary stop safely before the crossing. Please slow down and take extra care 

when driving in school zones. 
City of Greater Bendigo Parking Officers and Bendigo Police do conduct random patrols throughout the school year 
at various locations to ensure that motorists are adhering to the Road Rules. 
Chris Barker 
Principal 
 

Calendar  2021 

Monday 15th February School Council Nomination Forms close 4pm 

Tuesday 16th February School Council Meeting 5:30pm – BER building 

Wednesday 17th February Grades 5/6 Tennis  

Thursday 18th February Fundraising Committee Meeting 8:15am 
AFL Clinic at QEO 

Tuesday 2nd March Photo payments to Leading Image due online by 4:30pm 

Wednesday 3rd March Whole School Photo Day 

Friday 5th March Division Swimming 

Monday 8th March PUBLIC HOLIDAY - Labour Day 

Tuesday 16th March School Council AGM 5:30pm  followed by School Council meeting 

mailto:camp.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.camphillps.vic.edu.au/


 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

 

 

 
 
 

 
HERE EVERYDAY READY FOR LEARNING ON TIME 

Student absence data for Week 3, ending 12/2/2021 
Total number of student absence days Term 

1 
35 days 

Current school absence rate Term 1 0.1 days per student 

School absence rate target for 2021 10.00 days per student 

 

Number of times students arriving late to 
school 

29 

 
Early Bird awards 

Congratulations to Prep B, 1/2C, 3/4C & 6B who had no students arriving late this week.  

Well done to those students who ‘beat the bell’ this week.  

 

Trish Johnstone 
Assistant Principal 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE OFFICE 

CSEF – Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund 

The CSEF is to cover all fees associated with camps, sports and excursions excluding stationery and any other fee 
not in listed in these categories. If you have received a new Centrelink Concession card that is valid as of 27th 

January, 2021 or 19th April, 2021 or you believe you are eligible for CSEF (but have not let the school know), 

please make contact with the office ASAP as we can apply for the payment of $125.00 per student for the above-
mentioned school fees. All families who have had CSEF in 2020 or signed the forms recently, need not apply again. 

Applications to apply for this fund close on 25th June, 2021. 
2021 Heritage Building Fund 

This year we are again promoting the Heritage Building Fund which will be found on the QKR app under 
‘Fundraising/Building Fund’ then enter the amount you wish to donate. 

Please consider making a contribution towards this funds as it is tax deductible (a receipt will be sent home for you 

to claim on your taxes by end of June 2021). Donations made to the Heritage Building Fund will be allocated to the 
maintenance and landscaping of the gardens in 2021. We are really looking forward to your contributions to 

beautify and enhance our school. A huge thanks to Cath Pearce who has spent many hours designing, planting, 
watering and pruning our school grounds during 2020 and over the holidays. 

We will continually update you all through the newsletter with photos of the gardens throughout the year. 

Accounts 
Accounts have now been sent home. Please make payments on QKR under Payments/Start of Year/Start of 

Year/School Requisites then enter the amount you wish to pay. Please contact the office if you are having any 
financial difficulties. Thank you 

Named Items 

Please make sure ALL items are clearly named especially hats, jumpers, lunch boxes and drink bottles. We 
endeavour to get found items back to their right owners asap  After 3 weeks of unnamed items left in the lost 

property red tubs (found in the BER Building), they are washed and placed into the second-hand uniform stall. 

Donations of second-hand uniforms are always accepted at the office for the stall. 

Sue Heider 
Business Manager 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjO0YWt45HhAhUDS48KHcfRAY8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.visionforeducation.co.uk/news/school-attendance-initiative-makes-every-day-count&psig=AOvVaw3bw2saO8pCYINq0k5z8HwD&ust=1553207553738611
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj1luGgxOzgAhWLA3IKHYEjClIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fworldartsme.com%2Fstudent-running-club-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw3IWzHkKjykHujiz4hvu7CC&ust=1551927922010291


OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 

A warm welcome to new families and welcome back to all. For 
new families, OSHC is featured in the newsletter once a week, 

this gives you an opportunity to keep informed about Camp Hill 

PS OSHC and to see what activities and learning has taken place 
We welcome families to support this learning by sharing your 

feedback and suggestions at any time. 
During Term 1, we always focus on the Camp Hill Primary School 

values: 

Caring: Being kind, helpful and sympathetic toward other people.  
Honesty: To always tell the truth. Confidence: Believing in 

yourself and others. 
Respect: Recognising the rights, feelings, wishes and individual 

differences of others through our speech and manners.  
Trust: Safely express opinions, beliefs, thoughts, and feelings in a secure environment. 

We will be learning about what these mean, what they look like, how they work in OSHC.  

Children will learn about positive emotions and how these effect ourselves, other people and the environment. 
OSHC Games…… 

These games are intentionally planned by Educators to develop experiences that are rich in relationship building, 
self-confidence and fun. There is a focus on teamwork, fairness and communication. Throughout the term we play 

different games for a variety of experiences. Everyone enjoys this time. 

BELONGING, BEING, BECOMING  
Belonging is the basis for living a fulfilling life. Children feel they belong because of the relationships they have 

with their family, community, culture and place.  
Being is about living here and now. Childhood is a special time in life and children need time to just ‘be’— time to 

play, try new things and have fun.  

Becoming is about the learning and development that young children experience. Children start to form their 
sense of identity from an early age, which shapes the type of adult they will become. 

ENROLLING YOUR CHILD 
If you have any questions or concerns about our “My Family” lounge login, you can email 

or call the OSHC mobile phone. Once you put in a booking request you will receive a 
confirmation email, you will need to respond to this as it is an important step in your 

enrolment process 

 

 

Have a wonderful week! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kerrie Patrick & OSHC Team 
 
 
 
 
 



SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Wednesday 3rd March, 2021. 

 

This year as payments are ALL online with Leading Image – NO ORDERS OR PAYMENTS will be accepted 

at school. 

Glenn Shannon 
Photo Day Coordinator 



FUNDRAISING 

 
It’s that time of year to start ordering BULBS  Camp Hill PS has a fantastic opportunity for families and the whole 

community to place orders online and the school will receive 40% commission of ALL bulbs sold. What a great 

fundraiser - so tell one, TELL ALL. Postage is $6.50 - straight to your home (NOT SCHOOL) and orders are 
available up until Friday 12th March, 2021.  

Online orders to: www.bulbfundraiser.com.au/CAMPHPS  
Thank you to the families who have already placed orders – we are up to $168.60 in commission. 
Fundraising Committee 

FOUNDATION LEARNING TEAM 

Home Reading 

Thanks to parents for undertaking home reading this week! Please remember to only read one new / unseen text 
per night. Ensure your child holds the book, turns the pages and points to each word as they read.  

Parent Helpers 
Morning reading with parents will start NEXT WEEK! (8:45am - 9:15am) Please ensure you have signed up on the 

roster (at your child’s classroom door). Due to COVID-19 restrictions, we can only have 2 parents inside from each 

class and 2 parents outside (weather permitting). Please note you must wear a mask if you are listening to 
reading inside the building.  

Donations Wanted  
The Foundation Department are on the hunt for the following items to add to our Developmental Play space:

- barbies 
- dolls / babies and accessories  

- cars 

- dress ups 
- jigsaws 

- picture story books 

- lego 
- playdough and toys 

- small round tables (check with classroom teacher    

   first) 
- any fine motor activities (e.g. threading, stencils) 

Please ensure all donated items are in good condition.  

Foundation Learning Team 

1/2 LEARNING TEAM 

Home Reading App  

Thank you everyone for your patience with our new at home reading program. We have been excited to see some 

students already log some nights of reading for the week. Please send through any questions and we will help you 
understand the program further.  
Questions asked 

 Is it an app? The ‘App’ is actually just a website, however if you save it as a bookmark on your phone it 
will work just the same as an app.  

 Do I have to log the page number if I finish the book? No, you don’t need a page number. You can 

leave that section blank. 
 Where do I find my child’s login information?  All classroom teachers sent an individual message to 

parents via ClassDojo. This message contained your child’s username, password and a direct link to the 
page. 

Once again, thank you for your patience.  
 

 

http://www.bulbfundraiser.com.au/CAMPHPS


Inquiry Immersion Day 
On Wednesday students participate in an Inquiry focused immersion day. Students rotated in different groups 

around to each teacher. The feedback from students was amazing. They loved the opportunity to see different 

classrooms and be with different friends. Our Inquiry question for this term is ‘Who Are We?’ as students, as 
friends, as humans, as a community, as healthy beings, as children. Students were exhausted after the day, but 

really enjoyed it.  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Lost items 

Students seem to be losing a lot of their belongings. Please make sure students' items are labelled clearly. We will 
do our best to make sure all items come home at the end of each day.  
1/2 Learning Team 

3/4 LEARNING TEAM 

Immersion Day 

Students really enjoyed their Immersion Day today.  They practised some yoga, completed a fitness circuit, learnt 

about how to be a good friend and healthy eating.  After lunch we spent some time reflecting on the activities and 
recorded our wonderings.  We will use these wonderings to create personal research projects later in the term. 

Mindfulness – Jars Required 
As part of our Inquiry, the students will be focussing on mental and emotional health next week. Each child will be 

making their own calm down jar.  Could you please send into school a clean glass jar with lid (labels removed). If 

you have a spare jar at home, these will be gratefully accepted. 
AFL Clinic 

On Thursday 18th February, 3/4A and 3/4B will be attending an AFL football clinic at the QEO (weather permitting). 
Please send your child with a water bottle on this day and appropriate clothes and shoes for kicking a football. 

Hats 
Please ensure your child has a named hat at school. All students are required to wear a hat outside during Term 

One. Hats are available for purchase from the office at any time. 

3/4 Learning Team 

5/6 LEARNING TEAM 

Netbooks 
It is fantastic to see the senior students enjoying learning on their Netbooks. All grades have spoken about 
protocols around these devices so all students are aware of how to behave online and how to look after their 

Netbooks. Quite a few grade fives have forgotten their Netbook at times which can happen as we all get used to 
bringing them every day. The office staff will not be contacting families if the Netbook is left at home. Students will 

just be without them for that day. So far students have been fantastic in having the Netbook sufficiently charged 

each day. Well done!  If families have any questions please contact your classroom teacher. 
Jets Gym 
Jets is coming up in early March. We will release a timetable of days and times for each grade shortly. 
5/6 Learning Team 



PHYSICAL EDUCATION 

Division Swimming 
This event is open to competitive swimmers from grades 3-6. If you are interested, please contact Mr Shannon 

with events (stroke) and age group by Wednesday February 17th at the latest. 

Below are the qualifying times your child needs to meet to enter. 
Qualifying Swimming Times for Individual Schools. 

 Ages are calculated as at December 31st 2021 e.g. a child who turns 11 at any time during 2021 will compete in 

the 11 years event. Children must be turning 9 or 10 in 2021 to be eligible for the 9-10 years event. Children must 

be born in the years 2008, 2009, 2010, 2011 or 2012 to be eligible to compete. 
Each competitor may enter only two individual events, one relay and one medley relay. 

State Netball Trials 
If anyone is interested in trying out for Team Vic under 12 Netball team please see information below. 

The Team Vic 12&U Netball 2021 Registration to Trial is open; if you are interested please register as soon as 

possible. 
Follow this link https://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic/pages/netball.aspx to find all of the information and the RED 

button to go ahead and register. 
Please note that the registration to trial will close on Monday 1 March. 

A couple of tips: 

1. The registration platform is new so you will need to set up an account (whether you have registered before 
or not). 

2. In testing we have found the platform to work best on a PC or laptop (not a phone) 
3. The platform has been designed for use with Google Chrome 

Jets Gym 
Jets for grades 1-6 will take place in March. Timetables and more information will be in coming newsletters. 

State Trials For All Sports 

Please see the information below for those interested. 
School Sport Victoria will once again be offering the opportunity for students with emerging talent from your school 

community to register to trial for school sport Team Vic teams in 2021. 
Registrations to trial will be opening very soon and remain open until Monday 1 March, 2021 for Team Vic Big 5 

teams: 12 years and under Boys Australian Football, 12 years and under Boys Basketball, 12 years and under Girls 

Basketball, 12 years and under Boys Cricket, 12 years and under Boys Football (Soccer) and 12 years and under 
Netball. 

Please note that registration to trial for these teams is limited to 3 students from your school. If there are more 
students than 3 seeking endorsement it is up to the school Principal to ensure a selection process is undertaken to 

choose the students most appropriate in 2021. 

  Freestyle Backstroke Breaststroke Butterfly 

9/10 Boys 50 seconds 1.00 1.10 1.00 

9/10 Girls 50 seconds 1.00 1.10 1.00 

11 yr Boys 48 seconds 1.00 1.10 1.00 

11 yr Girls 48 seconds 1.00 1.10 1.00 

12/13 Boys 45 seconds 55 seconds 1.00 1.00 

12/13 Girls 45 seconds 55 seconds 1.00 1.00 

https://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic/pages/netball.aspx


These are not Come ‘n’ Try opportunities. They are a process for selecting a Team Vic State Team going to School 
Sport Australia National Championships. 

Attached are supporting documents to assist your school community in understanding the process for registration 

including: 
1. Team Vic Big 5 process letter for parents and teachers 

2. Team Vic Big 5 nomination letter to parents (for a maximum of 3 students per team) 
A minor change to the process for 2021 is: 

a. 12 years and under Girls Australian Football will be offered. All nominees will go direct to State Trials. 

b. 12 years and under Girls Football (Soccer) will not be required to go through stages of selection. All 
nominees will go direct to State Trials. 

In endorsing your students your school is also committing to being a financial member of School Sport Victoria 
member for 2021. Further details around School Sport Victoria school membership and fees for 2021 will be 

distributed to schools in February 2021. 
In addition to the Big 5 Team Vic sports, other sports available to primary school aged students this year within the 

Team Vic program include (eg. swimming, touch football and track & field). Registration details for these sports will 

be available on the School Sport Victoria website. 
For further information regarding the Team Vic program visit www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic  

Glenn Shannon 
PE Coordinator 

PERFORMING ARTS 

Performing Arts covers music, dance and most aspects of the drama curriculum. 
There are many performances throughout the school year, during school hours and occasionally after hours, 

including the school concert in Term 4. 
The current date for the school concert is Thursday December 9th. Pop it in your diary and let’s hope that we’re in a 

good position for this to go ahead without restrictions. 

Performing Arts notices will always be in the newsletter and dates will be on the Sentral calendar. 
The newsletter is the best way to stay informed about Performing Arts. Each week I will update families about one 

new thing that students did in class. This may help you stay informed and to find a way to allow you to have a 
conversation with your child about school. I encourage parents to ask your child to elaborate and find out more 

about what they are learning. 

Please contact me at any time with questions or concerns or pop in after school. 
What’s new this week? 

Preps started their singing program with simple songs that include finger play and play based learning; Where is 
Thumbkin, Peter Pointer and 10 green bottles. This week they learnt the fun song ‘Johnny works with one 

Hammer’. 

Grade 1-2 are learning to use cooperation skills in small groups to create actions for the ‘Blackbird’ song. 
Grade 3-4 students enjoyed learning ‘The Telephone Song’ and made up their own fruit salad song in a small 

group. Students are learning about what chords are. 
Grade 5-6 students learnt the sea shanty ‘Drunken Sailor’. Together we explored some details about sailing ships 

and the old English language in the song. Students are exploring the role and purpose of songs from different 
genres. 

 

Mary Thorpe 
Performing Arts Coordinator 
 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
Music Tuition – Private instrumental lessons 
Piano - students in Grade 1-6. 
Expression of interest for 2021 Piano lessons: All new and previous students who wish to participate in Piano 
lessons this year must ring Kathleen Gee 5432 2266. Lessons have commenced since Monday 8 th February. 
If you have not had piano lessons before and your child is interested in learning, please complete the form below 

or contact Kathleen.  
Expression of interest for 2021 piano lessons 

Student Name: ______________________________________________________________ 

Parent Name: ____________________________________________________ 

Phone: ________________________ 

 

https://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic/Documents/TeamVicNominationProcessLettertoSchools2021.pdf
https://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic/Documents/TeamVicNominationFormSchooltoParents2021.pdf
http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic


SHORT CIRCUS 

A bit of a repeat of last week's news; Short Circus is now in its 33rd year! We are so fortunate to offer Short Circus 
as an extracurricular program at Camp Hill. Enrolments for the Short Circus are complete. All students have had a 

choice of at least one circus activity. Senior students get priority and get two choices. Short Circus is ‘opt in’ and 

not compulsory but most classroom teachers prefer that their students ‘have a go’. Short Circus is held on Fridays 
and students come out of their classes to attend their chosen circus activity. Class teachers modify learning 

programs to work around it. Once students enrol they must remain committed to their skill area for the whole year. 
This means facing a physical challenge and developing resilience along the way. A commitment is expected of all 

the Short Circus members to stick with circus for the whole year. The costume requirements will be made as easy 

as possible to achieve in the coming weeks. In Term 3 the Grade 3-6’s have a break, or they may volunteer as 
coaches for the Grade 1-2 circus skills workshops. 

Short Circus members have the opportunity to audition for the Short Circus All Stars in Term 2. 25 Students who 
have excellent circus skills and good group skills are selected to be a part of Allstars. The Allstars perform in and 

around the community and at special events. 2021 here we come. 

Mary Thorpe 
Short Circus Coordinator 

LOTE – LANGUAGE OTHER THAN ENGLISH 

You might have already heard our kids talking about making a poster to welcome the Year of the Ox and wishing 

the golden ox to bring good luck and good health to us. When is the Lunar New Year 2021? Lunar New Year, also 

commonly referred to as Chinese New Year, starts on Friday February 12. Chinese New Year is China’s most 
important traditional festival, with many interesting customs. Our students are very curious about why the Chinese 

do what they do during the Chinese New Year. 
Prep to Two: Students read a Chinese New Year story called ‘Legend of Monster Nian’ and learn that the Monster 

Nian is afraid of three things: fire, loud noises and the colour red.  We discuss why Chinese people set off 

firecrackers, watch the dragon dance with loud noises on the street, wear red clothes and give red envelopes to 
the children. If the children ask you ‘Is the monster real?’ ‘Will the monster come to Bendigo?’ you could tell them 

‘Don’t worry, you have made the red envelope and it will bring good luck to you and wish you good health’. 
Grade Three to Five: Students further discuss what the red envelope is and why the Chinese parents give their 

children red envelopes inside with lucky money. They then design their own unique red envelopes with lucky 
symbols for the Chinese New Year using Chinese lucky colours and wish for a prosperous new year. 
Grade Six: Students share their prior knowledge of Chinese New Year with the class and demonstrate that they 

are very knowledgeable about the Chinese New Year while doing a quiz online. They then work on making their 
own book to introduce the Chinese New Year to their buddies in Prep, using their research skills, summarising skills 

and writing skills. 
Below are the pictures of our students showing their special red envelopes for the Year of the Ox and wishing 

everyone a very happy new year. 
 

 

 

 

Community Chinese Classes at Bendigo Senior Secondary College has 

started!!! 

Traditional Chinese Painting Class (aged 10-13) Monday 3:55 – 5:10 pm 

Chinese background kids’ class (aged 7-11) Wednesday 3:50 – 4:50 pm 

Non – Chinese Background kids’ class (aged 7-11) Monday 3:50 – 4:50 pm 

Non – Chinese Background kids’ class (aged 5-6) Wednesday 4:00 – 4:35 pm 

For more information, please refer to www.bendigomandarin.weebly.com or contact the Chinese Language 
Program coordinator via lin.junncai@bssc.edu.au 
Yimin Chen 
LOTE Coordinator 
 



ART 
Prep Art 
Preps are beginning to explore new materials and tools in the Art room. They have created some super cute pictures of 
themselves on their first day using line drawings and water colour backgrounds.  
We have been talking about how to making friends by being a caring and generous person. They created these love heart 

paintings by following lines using coloured pastels and painting over them with food dye paint.  
Please make sure your child has a NAMED art smock.  

 

 

 
Junior Art  
We have also been talking about how to be a good friend and how to make friends in Art classes. 
Students traced around their hands three times, then decorated and coloured them. They 
swapped their hands between three friends and created a collage where the hands are all 
together to symbolise caring and connection.  

Please make sure your child has a NAMED art smock.  
 

 

Sandra McLennan 
Art Coordinator 



GREEN TEAM 

Kids mimic our behaviours both good and bad, so it’s important that we set the right example for them at home. 
This means putting the right waste in the kerbside recycling bin – clean, dry, and unbagged. Common 

contaminants like food waste, textiles and soft plastics should go to general waste or better yet, be recycled 

separately, upcycled or donated to charity. 
Set up a clean recycling station at home that helps everyone sort their waste correctly. Download a bin poster here 

or check your council website for more local recycling advice. Teaching kids to sort waste before it reaches the bin 
not only produces a higher quality stream of material for recycling into new products, but it’s also a positive activity 

for the whole family.. 

https://www.cleanaway.com.au/about-us/sustainable-future/cleanaway-litter-education/ 

Mary Thorpe 
Green Team 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

CONFIDENCE: 
Pixie B: For settling into school routines quickly and always doing her best. 
Darren N: For demonstrating confidence in the classroom and settling into school life. 
Winifred G: For always doing her best and settling into school life quickly and confidently. 
Grace M: For the confident way she has settled into the classroom. Thanks for contributing and being such a 

happy member of our grade, Grace!  
Sari G: For confidently having a go at everything in the classroom! You have settled into school life so well. Great 
job Sari! 
CARING: 
Elijah B-M: For being a kind and caring friend to everyone in the class. 
Zoya M: For always helping others and being a kind and caring friend to everyone.  
Jackson M: For being such a kind and helpful member of our grade. Thank you Jackson! 
Oscar T: For doing a fantastic job looking after not only his prep buddy, but other prep students when their 

buddies have been absent. Super stuff Oscar!  
Oliver J: For doing a wonderful job looking after his prep buddy and helping her settle into school. You’re a great 

role model Oliver!  
Laylah B-C: For always being willing to help teachers with jobs and for looking after some younger students! 

Keep being a superstar Laylah! 
Abbie S: For including, supporting, helping and encouraging her prep buddy and other prep students in the yard!  
Kerryn G: For doing a fantastic job of taking care of her prep buddy and always ensuring all Preps are safe, happy 

and being looked after!  
 

LUNCH ORDERS FOR: FRIDAY 19TH FEBRUARY, 2021 

ORDER VIA OUR QKR APP!!!!! 

Please return money and orders by 9.00am Thursday 18th February, 2021. 

 
No late orders accepted. 

 

Sushi $3.50 – Crispy chicken, Teriyaki chicken, Vegetarian and/or Cooked Tuna 
 

Name..................................... Grade......... Vegetarian..... Crispy chicken......Teriyaki chicken..... Cooked Tuna.… 
 

Name..................................... Grade....... Vegetarian..... Crispy chicken...... Teriyaki chicken....   Cooked Tuna.… 
 

Name..................................... Grade....... Vegetarian..... Crispy chicken..... Teriyaki chicken.....   Cooked Tuna.… 

 
                                 Total enclosed $.....................   Signed.................................................. 

 

 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

FALCONS NETBALL CLUB 
Join the Falcon netball team in 2021. 

U13’s & Open (aged 14 to 18) 

For more information contact Danielle on 0432 185 07 or email falconsnetballclubbendigo@gmail.com 
 

https://www.cleanaway.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/Simply5-Recycling.pdf
https://www.cleanaway.com.au/about-us/sustainable-future/cleanaway-litter-education/
mailto:falconsnetballclubbendigo@gmail.com

